
 
HOST HOME FAQ 

 
What’s the Schedule for the weekend? 
Great question!  Schedule is coming soon. 
 
If I have specific house rules, can they apply during Oneighty Weekend?  
Yes! If you have house rules like “don’t slide down the stairs on your air mattress” feel free to 
let the students know! If you prefer that shoes be left by the front door and not worn all over 
the house, just let the group know when you all arrive at the house. While the group will invade 
your home, we don’t want to neglect your preferences or disrespect your home. You can 
always post house rules on the fridge or in the common meeting area as a reminder.  
 
Can I sit in on the small group sessions?  
Our goal is to create a safe and comfortable environment for our students to be able to open 
up in. Just as in our regular small groups we strive to create a “relational environment” and 
want that to happen during Oneighty Weekend as well. If you are hosting a girls small group, 
we ask that the men in the home do not sit in on the group times, and if you are hosting a boys 
group we ask that the women in the home do not sit in on the group times. If you are hosting 
your child’s small group, we ask that neither parent sit in on the group time. We want all 
students to be comfortable sharing and maintain a healthy level of confidentiality. 
  
What if we have small children in our home?  
Having small children in the home is not a problem at all! We welcome the family environment 
that it creates. The only think we do ask is that they not be in the room during small group 
discussion times. Due to the nature of things that may be brought up in the discussion, we 
don’t want little ears to hear something that they are not ready to hear. Specifically in girls 
groups, precious little ones can be a distraction from fully participating in the discussion.  
 
What if I can not help with transportation at any point during Oneighty Weekend?  
Let us know immediately so that we can find supplemental drivers for those times if needed.  
 
Do we need to handle any disciplinary issues?  
If the issue is something like students still being wake and giggling loudly at 3AM, you 
absolutely have the authority to ask them to quiet down. If a student is caught breaking any of 
the rules we have set for the event, the small group leader can take care of it. Staff members 
can always be contacted if anyone is unsure of how to handle a situation.  

 


